The Zonta Clubs of Cheektowaga-Lancaster, Buffalo, and Hamburg-Orchard Park all nominated:

Mary Travers Murphy, Chief Executive Director, Family Justice Center, Buffalo, NY (2010-2019) whose mission is to provide comprehensive services to domestic violence clients and their children; 21,788 Domestic violence victims served thus far.

Under Mary's leadership the FJC expanded to provide satellite offices in Amherst, Orchard Park, and Grand Island, NY providing same day onsite video conferencing services with the Buffalo location.

2015 Ed Stout Memorial Award for Outstanding Victim Advocacy from the US Congressional Victims' Rights Caucus

2016 named to the NYS Office for the Prevention of Domestic Violence Advisory Council

Linda DeGain, President